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Colorado Traumatic Brain Injury Trust Fund
Board Meeting Minutes
Date: 2/15/2019



Time: 9:00-11:30 A.M.
Location:  101 Monroe St. Denver, CO 80206 Conference Room 137
	TYPE OF MEETING
	Board Meeting

	FACILITATOR
	Catie Johnston-Brooks, Board Chair

	ATTENDEES

	NAME
	POSITION
	PRESENT
	STAFF Present

	(Board Members)
	
	
	Judy Dettmer (MINDSOURCE)

	Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Board Chair
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Alex Murphy (MINDSOURCE)

	Brittany Bell
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Karen Ferrington (MINDSOURCE)

	Terry Chase
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Melissa Herrera (MINDSOURCE)

	Helen Morgan
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Dawn Comstock
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Guests Present

	Shannon Henrich
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Gavin Attwood

	Cheryl Catsoulis
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Danny Mistry
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Jennie Munthali
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Thomas McCause
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Public Guests Present 

	Victoria Ortega
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Jim Tatten

	Kenneth Scott
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Tom Quinlan

	Gretchen Russo
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Andrew O’Connor

	
	
	
	


 *Attendance via Phone
1.  Agenda topic:  Welcome, Introductions, & Announcements




  Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Discussion
	· Board Chair Catie started the meeting with introductions for those in person and participating remotely along with members of the public. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


2.  Approval of Minutes
	Discussion
	· A motion to approve minutes from the December 2018 Colorado Traumatic Injury Trust Fund Board meeting was made by board member Cheryl Catsoulis. Board member Helen Morgan seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion was carried. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. 
	
	


3.  Statue update








                             Gavin Attwood
	Discussion
	· Gavin Attwood, CEO of the Brain Injury Alliance of Colorado was in attendance to present on the house bill19 1147 and to give an update on the process and timeline of that bill. The intent of the bill is to increase revenue to allow MINDSOURCE to serve more individuals in Colorado who have suffered a brain injury due to any cause.  Sponsors for the bill include Representative Mark Snyder and Senator Pete Lee. The bill was introduced in the house and sent to the house Public health care and human services committee who is chaired by Representative Johnathon Singer. 

· The bill will be heard on February22, 2019.  Gavin anticipates the bill passing through to the committee by the 11 members with approving votes. Once it passes this committee it will likely go to two additional House committees and then to the floor of the house for final approval before it moves onto the Senate for the same process. There were members of the public who expressed that they plan on actively oppose the bill due to concerns related to the expansion of the definition. Gavin and Judy offered to meet with individuals before legislative session to discuss their concerns further. Judy also encouraged the board to reach out to Gavin with any questions or concerns. 
· The Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment asked if the Colorado Department of Human Services (CDHS) if they were in support of HB19-1147. Judy requested that the put in a request that the department support the bill. This request is pending the Governor’s approval.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Judy will inform the Board when a decision has been made related to CDHS stance of HB19-1147. 
2. By the request of BIAC, and with approval of CDHS, Judy will be attending the hearing on the 22nd.
	Judy Dettmer
Judy Dettmer
	4/19/19
2/22/19


4.  Program Update








                               Judy Dettmer
	Discussion
	· Judy announced the departure of board members Helen Morgan, Catie Johnston-Brooks and Brittany Bell in June when their terms end. The board reviewed each of the four applications and resumes that were received. The board focused on the diversity in terms of geographical location, professional and party affiliation applicants would contribute.
· Latoya Mize was recommended by board member Helen Morgan. Latoya’s current position as a Victims Advocate for the Denver District Attorney’s Office would be an asset to the board. Karen met with Latoya to discuss applying as a board member and communicated that she is very enthusiastic and expressed interest in joining the Vision and Outreach Committee. 

· Board Members moved to recommend Latoya Mize as a board member. Recommendations from the board are included in the packet to be reviewed by the office director and the deputy director. The Director of Human Services will hold the final decision on recommendations to be passed to the Governor’s office for final decision on who to recommend to the Governor for appointment. Recommendations are strongly considered however that final decision will be made at the Governor’s Office. 

· Governor Polis accepted the appointment of board members Thomas, Victoria, Shannon, Kenneth and Terry. Senate Confirmation Hearings are required for these board members. Logistics and further detail on confirmations will be sent via email. 
· Trust Fund Board Retreat is scheduled to be held in Grand Junction on August 1st with a community event scheduled for August 2nd. Calendar invitations have been sent out through Google Calendar. Summer Gathercole, the Facilitator for the Advisory Board, will assist with the trust fund board retreat. Board members will receive communications from her as we approach the date.

· The requirement of the Advisory Board outlined in the Administration for Community Living Grant MINDSOURE received is currently working on developing a 3 year state brain injury plan. Some of the work of the Trust Fund will be encompassed in the state brain injury plan.
· Funds from The Justice Assistance Grant are pending due to the Government shut down. This could potentially impact the Trust Fund if funds are not received.


	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Catie will reach out to Jason Kackmarski to discuss interest in applying for the board. Jason is the Director of Neuropsychology at Colorado Acute Long Tern Hospital and a staff psychologist at the Veterans Administration Eastern Colorado Health Care System. 
2. Phone interviews with applicants will be scheduled individually with Judy and Cheryl within the next couple of weeks. 

3. Follow-up is needed from board members on recommendations via email after interviews have been completed.

4. Judy is in communication with Angela (Board and Commissions Liaison for the Department of Human Services) to schedule Senate Confirmation Hearings for April 18th, before the next Trust Fund Board meeting, to maximize time for those traveling.
	Catie
Judy/Cheryl/Melissa
Board Members

Judy
	2/19
2/19

4/19

2/19


5. Work Group Reports
	Discussion
	· Catie provided an update on grant applications that were received. Applications and letters of intent were discussed and reviewed. Reviewers for the applications were discussed with final decisions expected by mid-March. Members of the Research Committee are working closely with BIAC to discuss data being collected and what data MINDSOURCE would like to see reported. One of the main focuses of this is to communicate the effectiveness of this program in Colorado. 
· The Revenue committee, along with Regina, reviewed the spreadsheet that projected the different financial scenarios for the program including the 2019 legislative initiatives by BIAC. The committee decided to reschedule and extend the next committee meeting on February 21st to last week of February to allow for the most accurate information including the outcome of the bill and discuss further strategies for projected funding.
· Brittany provided an update on the Chipotle Fundraiser which raised $358.89. The Vision and Outreach committee is discussing future fundraisers with other franchises in other geographical areas to support other outreach efforts and materials. Jennie suggested posting information on Next Door, a social network for neighborhoods, for the communities we plan on hosting fundraisers or outreach efforts. MINDSOURCE will host an event at Fort Logan with Gina Signoracci, rehabilitation psychologist and neurologist at the Colorado Mental Health Institute along with Camille Harding, the Division Director at The Office of Behavioral Health, on March 19th for Brain Injury Awareness month. Community Grant communications will be disseminated at the end of March to coincide with the MINDSOURCE newsletter. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Communication for the Brain Injury Awareness event on March 19th at Fort Logan will be sent to the board for those who would like to attend as their schedules allow. 
	Melissa
	2/19



7. Meeting Wrap up








  Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Discussion
	· A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by board member Cheryl Catsoulis. Board member Helen Morgan seconded, motioned was passed meeting was adjourned.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


The next Board meeting: April 19, 2019 Daniels Fund, 101 Monroe St, Denver, CO 80206, Room 126  
9:00AM – 11:30AM (MST) 
